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Question:
[IPP 2-72b restated as per agreement] In his testimony dated July 26, 2010, at page 5,
Mr. Large states that execution of the Laidlaw PPA is consistent with the planning
concept put forward in Docket No. DE 07-108 to add at least 50 MW of Class I
renewable biomass power to PSNH’s supply portfolio. Did PSNH conduct any study or
analysis, or otherwise compare the differences in costs and benefits to its ratepayers
between entering the PPA and other options for procuring Class I RECs, other than the
comparison of the Laidlaw proposal with offers from Clean Power Development LLC and
Concord Steam as detailed in response to Staff-Ol, Q-Staff-032-RVO1? If so, please
provide copies of such studies, analyses, or comparisons and all related work papers,
reports, data and other documents.

Response:
PSNH did not perform any other long-term studies, analyses, or comparisons for acquiring Class I
RECs over a 20 year period.


